
Calabash Elks Donate to Lower Cape Fear LifeCare Veteran Service 
 

The Calabash Lodge Veteran’s Affairs Committee recently made a 
$1000.00 donation to the Lower Cape Fear LifeCare Veteran Services. As 
a member of the We Honor Veterans Program of the Department of 
Veteran’s Affairs, the mission of this Program is to assist hospice and 
palliative care patients and their families with navigating veteran benefit 
options, answering  questions they my have, and honoring their service 
throughout their time with Lower Cape Fear LifeCare.  The program is a 
collaborative effort of the National Hospice and Palliative Care 
Organization and the Department of Veteran’s Affairs.  
  
Pictured (Left to Right) are: Charles Munden, VAC Member; John 
Corbett, VAC Chairman; Anne Hewett, Lower Cape Fear LifeCare; Laura 
Long, Lower Cape Fear LifeCare; John Ewell, VAC Member; and Melissa 
Pusch, VAC Member. 
 

 


